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Mr President,

Sierra Leone is pleased to welcome the delegation of Malawi to this second cycle of their UPR and thanks the high-level delegation for their comprehensive report. My delegation believes it reflects the government’s commitment to the promotion of human rights.

My delegation commends the Government of Malawi for their ongoing efforts to curb maternal mortality rates through the national Roadmap and Reproductive Health and Rights Strategy, as well as the constitutional and legislative reforms which aim to more comprehensively protect and empower vulnerable groups. Sierra Leone applauds the moratorium on the death penalty and encourages Malawi to take steps to abolish it.
However, Sierra Leone believes that more should be done to protect women from violence. It is therefore crucial to expedite legislation such as the Domestic Violence Act.  In addition, the government should consider providing free and equal access to primary education for all and also promote human rights education.  Sierra Leone also urges Malawi to criminalize all forms of trafficking in persons. 
Sierra Leone makes the following recommendations:

1. Submit all overdue reports to the Treaty Bodies.
2. Enact the Marriage, Divorce and Family Relations Bill with a view to ending child, early and forced marriage, and other harmful practices, and raise the minimum age of marriage to 18.
3. Draw up a programme to ensure the full enjoyment of human rights by persons living with albinism.

4. Intensify efforts to address socio-economic rights, particularly access to health and education.
My delegation would like to conclude by wishing Malawi every success in completing this review process.

Thank you, Mr President.
